Dear Pacific High Schoolers and friends,                                                 May 20, 2010


It's that time again! Another 8 years have swiftly passed, (can you believe it??) and Jane and I are busy making the final arrangements for this summer's LAST big Reunion. Again, we have attempted to keep the registration process simple, and the fees low so that it is affordable to all.


Your Registration Form is below this letter. Please fill is out and return it ASAP. Registration is on a first-come, first-served basis, and there is only room for 75 people at the group campsite, including children. THE DEADLINE FOR ALL REGISTRATIONS IS JULY 15TH! Please don't wait till the last week to send it in, as we will already be traveling!

The following is some important info to take into consideration as you plan to attend this event:

DATES:  August 27 – August 29th. Arrival time on the 27th is AFTER 1 pm, and we must have the site cleaned up and be out of it by 11 am on the 29th. We would really appreciate as much help with the cleanup as possible.

LOCATION:  San Mateo County Memorial Park. You will receive a map, directions and more specific information when your registration is confirmed.

PARKING:  There are 20 parking spaces included with the GROUP camping fee we've paid for - each will be charged $5 for the weekend. ALL other cars WILL be charged a minimum per day fee of $5., no matter where you are parked. EVERYONE must check in & pay at Park Headquarters upon arrival. Parking is on a first-come basis, and CAR POOLING IS STRONGLY ENCOURAGED!

GROUP CAMPING:  Again, we will be charging a per-person flat fee regardless of number of nights you will be staying in the site. It's just easier for us that way. You are welcome to make arrangements with other attendees to split the two nights if you wish, just please keep us informed of these arrangements so we can keep the Park Rangers in the know! There IS electricity in or very near this site. Hint, hint.... someone who is all about high tech gizmos could set up a large tent for video, slides, or other interesting viewing by all in the evenings???? I know there are people out there with stuff we'd all like to see again! How about it folks? This is our last chance as a large group. Call me!

SATURDAY-ONLY GATHERING AND POTLUCK:  This will be held all day from 10 am until 7 pm on August 28th.This is an opportunity for those of you who may only want to come for the day. (See Registration form for this one day fee.) Please plan on bringing potluck servings for YOUR party, PLUS 5 more (please be generous). This way there will be plenty for everyone. There will be 3 BIG BBQ grills available. Bring your own drinks, we will have a big tub to fill with ice for your sodas etc. Bring your own BBQ cooking utensils. Will someone volunteer to purchase enough bags of environmentally friendly charcoal briquettes for 3 grills? Call me to confirm if you will do this, thanks. Jane & I will stock up on fresh ice on Saturday morning, and we are covered! The Reunion committee will supply paper napkins, towels for messes, and plastic eating utensils. Bring your own unbreakable serving utensils, plates, cups and glasses please. We will send a map and directions to the potluck site when we receive your registration. Remember, there will be an additional $5. per car per day fee that the rangers will collect from you, and again, there are only 20 spaces available. Therefore, CARPOOLING IS STRONGLY ENCOURAGED!

REGISTRATION:  Pre-registering to camp in the group site, OR, attend the Saturday Potluck Gathering only (see below) is MANDATORY if you are coming. We will supply the park rangers with a list of all those who have registered so that you can be admitted; THEY WON'T LET YOU IN IF YOU AREN'T ON THE LIST!


Those wishing to camp in more luxury or with small children may want to consider reserving a more private camp site nearby. This would probably be quieter in the evenings and a bit more comfortable for older folks (like ME!). Bay Tree Flat is the closest area, with 22 sites for up to 4 persons each, at $25. per night. No hookups - water and showers are nearby. Call SAN MATEO COUNTY PARKS at 650-363-4021, Monday-Thursday 8-5pm, to make a reservation immediately if you plan to do this.

CONTACT INFO: I can be reached at 503-644-8817 or  r.bloomgarden@gmail.com .  Assume nobody else you know has gotten this, so please PASS IT ON! We don't want anybody to miss out. 

OTHER COOL STUFF YOU SHOULD KNOW:  

We will again have fabulous PHS Reunion commemorative T-Shirts for sale at the park! They will go fast, so get there early. Many thanks again to Gretchen (Goldstein) Spicer for co-ordinating these beautiful shirts for the second time! How many of you think you will want one – let me know by email ASAP.

Our own Web Master Melanie (Peck) Robbins is working on a commemorative book of photos (all years) to be self-published, and we hope to have a prototype at the event to sell orders for!

                                      Registration Form for the 2010 PHS Reunion

Name: _______________________________________________

Address: _____________________________________________________

               _____________________________________________________

Phone Number: ____________________________________

FAX Number: _________________________________________________

Email: _______________________________________________________

   Group Camping for up to 2 nights (Saturday event is included in this fee)

   Number of People (the Rangers count everyone, even tiny babies, as a person):

                                                      ------------      X      $20.00 each   =     $ ----------------

   List names of each person staying in Group site: _______________________________

   _______________________________________________________________________.

   Saturday Gathering and Potluck   ONLY

   Number of people with you:      ------------     X      $10.00 each   =      $ ----------------

   List names of each person attending Saturday event only: _________________________

   _______________________________________________________________________.

                                                                          TOTAL of both:    =      $ ----------------

    …...........................................................................................................................

Please make checks payable to:  Jane Rake for PHS Reunion (We've set up a special bank acct).

Please mail to:  Jane Rake

                          3142 NE 45th Ave.

                          Portland, OR. 97213                We hope to see you all in AUGUST!!

